24/09/19

Dear Parent,
As you will be aware, a temporary divert of new patients was in place while investigations were carried out into three unique cases of unusual infections in Ward 6A.  

This was a precautionary measure put in place to enable a full assessment of the environment as well as infection control and prevention practices to be carried out.

Ward 6A has today (date) reopened to new admissions. 

The decision comes after tests confirmed there was no link between patient infections and the ward environment.

We completely understand that this has been a distressing time both for families and for staff. It is vital to be clear that this was done as a precaution and in the best interests of our patients who are, and always will be, our absolute priority.
There will always be a small number of patients who develop infections because of their illness. However, infections in the Queen Elizabeth and the Royal Hospital for Children are low. The hospitals are safe.

On the issue of bottled water, we would like to explain the reason we are continuing to ask you to use bottled water for drinking purposes. This is due to the lack of access to a parent kitchen on Ward 6A as a result of the temporary move to the adult hospital.

I hope this update bring you some re-assurance. I would like to thank you for your patience during this difficult time.

If you have any further questions, please feel free to …….

Yours……….
